
In this week’s 

newsletter: 

 Pupil Voice 

 Golden Book 

 Yr 5 Planetarium 

 Yr 2 Moths 

 Intergenerational 

Music 

 Squirrels Nursery 

 Book Plea 

 Assembly 

 Fireworks 

 Christmas Cards 

 More Fireworks 

 Fruit & Veg 

Volunteers 

 Please Note! 

 Scopay 

 Christmas Party 

& Fayre 

 Panto Tickets 

 Half Term Camp 

 Diary Dates 

 Nuffield Health 

Offer 

 Secondary School 

Applications 

 Church Car Park 

 

Good morning, and a Happy Harvest to you all!  Many thanks in advance for the kind donations for the 

Woking Foodbank.  I am sure they will all be put to good use.  Thanks also to the kitchen staff who have 

made the effort to join in with the spirit of Harvest by baking a harvest loaf and making a display.  

 
This week has been marginally less hectic for myself but interesting nevertheless.  On Monday myself, 

Mrs McAllister and Mrs Lamaison (Chair of Trustees) attended a meeting at the DfE where we were 

able to share the work which goes on in The Newark Trust.   Established in September 2018,  Pyrford C 

of E Primary is the founding member of the trust, so we were able to talk with confidence about the 

work that we carry out, whilst answering all questions related to trust governance, finance and 

education for our young people.  Whilst it was an opportunity to share our work, we had an interesting 

journey getting from Waterloo to the DfE.  As the Extinction Rebellion protest gathered momentum, 

we nearly resorted to taking refuge from the pouring rain in the tents across Westminster!  Jokes aside, 

as I have written earlier in the term, we are really focusing on our immediate environment in school as 

well as wider climate issues.  Children have been out and about in the school reviewing what we are 

doing and will write to you themselves in the coming weeks, so please keep an eye out for information 

from our Eco warriors.    

 
Talking of the environment, I would like to  publicly express my sincere thanks to the staff who 

physically cleaned the school this week.  The school has appointed a new cleaning contractor to start in 

January and in the interim our cleaning services from our current contractor have been challenging!  On 

our arrival at school on Tuesday we noted that the school had not been cleaned at all.  Staff rallied 

around, donned rubber gloves, loo brushes, hoovers, cleaning cloths and a number of black bags to 

scrub the school and make it presentable for the children and staff.  It took an army of people working 

before school opened to do this.  We are blessed that the Pyrford staff rally to support each other and 

the school.  Thank you!  

 
Much has been taking place this week in school with trips and visits.  Year 5 went to visit the 

Planetarium this week and thoroughly enjoyed themselves.  We had a group of children who we sent to 

a writing workshop, working with a poetic rapper.  Alongside this we have a group of children who visit 

a local nursing home on a weekly basis to spend time with their  'elderly partner.'  I am sure many of you 

will have seen the television programme 'Old People's Home For 4 year olds'.  This documentary, which 

originally aired in 2017, showed the benefits for children and adults of making intergenerational 

friendships. We have now done this at Pyrford, where a group of children visit their elderly friends over 

in Send each week.  It is fascinating to see how this is developing and really interesting to hear the 

children's views on their return.  We will share more information about this as the term progresses.  

 
Please can I remind everyone that the school admissions deadline for Year 6 applications is 

looming.  Last year there were parents who hadn't applied on time and this caused huge issues (and 

continues to do so) as  children were unable to be placed in schools near to their homes.  If you need 

any assistance, please come in to school and we can help.  Our Squirrels application window has also 

now opened for September 2020 so please get applications in as quickly as possible.  This year we were 

unable to offer places to everyone who applied.  If you will have a 2 or 3 yr old in September 2020, you 

need to apply now.  Please remind friends and neighbours so that they are not penalised by missing the 

admissions window.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our Early Years Leader 

Mrs Murray.  s.murray@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk  

 

This week we marked World Mental Health Day.  Our motto for the day on Thursday was 'be kind to 

yourself and others'.  This isn't new news.  It is something we hold dear to our hearts here at Pyrford all 

the time, but we wanted to ensure staff and children were really aware about being kind.   Mental health 

is high on the Government agenda and we take this seriously at Pyrford, offering support to children, 

staff and parents as much as we can.  Workload and well-being are clearly on the DfE's agenda in 

schools.  You will no doubt have read about the recruitment and retention crisis in the press, which is 

attributed to falling budgets and workload.  Schools are accountable to the DfE and Ofsted for what we 

are doing to reduce workload and increase well-being.  Whilst cleaning the school I am sure adds to 

workload, I can assure you that we try hard in the school as a team to support well-being.  Miss Wilson 

(Head of Upper KS2) leads on this area and continually implements and evaluates our strategy in this 

area.  We are open to any ideas which our parent community might have in supporting workload and 

well-being for our school.  One area which would help us is the amount of email traffic, which is 

phenomenal.  I can currently report that in the last 12 months my email box says I have 10, 494 deleted 
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emails, 1155 in my junk box and 1092 in my inbox.  Admittedly, many of these emails are from external marketing companies, 

however you can appreciate the time it takes just to delete them and replying to a handful of important and relevant ones 

takes significant time.  I know I'm not alone in the digital world we all now work in, but your support in sending relevant and 

important emails to  individual staff and the school would be really helpful.  

 

Ending on a more positive note, I was delighted to award our new House Captains their 

badges this week -congratulations!  
 

Finally, please do check the dates for your diary section at the end of this newsletter as we 

are busy adding advance dates for the academic year which will be of use to those of you 

planning ahead.  

 

Best wishes. 

Kathryn Krynicki 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR HOUSE CAPTAINS 

Ashdown Jacob Brockway Mia Darling 

Athol Mattie Hodges Aisha Rehman 

Brecon Josh Lines Charlotte Peasey 

Kielder Jessica Attfield Hannah Giddings 

MEETINGS 

Monday 14th October @ 10:45 

School Council with NSPCC 

Tuesday 15th October @ 12:15 

House Captains 

Monday 4th November @ 09:00 

Playground Friends 

Squirrels  - Juliette Moore for settling well and 

helping to tidy up. 

Ash - Reilly Fernandez for excellent counting and 

problem solving. 

 Hazel - Jessica Hill for carefully writing all her 

numbers. 

Beech - Mia Marais for always working hard in 

school. 

Oak - Holly Ellender for a lovely descriptive poem 

about mud. 

Chestnut - Mason Moser & Emma Robinson for 

wonderful poetry. 

Hawthorn - Dexter Evans for a wonderful sound 

poem. 

Cedar -  George Gray for a fantastic harvest 

poem. 

Elm -  Sam Darling for writing a fantastic diary 

entry. 

Maple - Otto Clare-Campbell for an excellent map 

clearly showing the Roman Empire. 

Alder -  Hannah Lamb for an excellent letter to 

Roz in English. 

Larch - Freya Cuttle for excellent work on the jobs 

that Anglo-Saxons did. 

Cherry  - Tegan Reed for working hard in English.  

Tegan, your writing is super and you performed a 

poem with others brilliantly.  Well done! 

Rowan - Freddie Wakeling for his super work in 

Topic about WW1 soldiers and the trenches. 

Willow -  Theo Suwannakhan for an excellent 

information text about the Battle of the Somme. 

Laurel - Mattie Hodges for writing an excellent 

explanation of the Christian Holy Trinity. 

Holly - Dylan Miles for writing a fabulous 

explanation of the Christian Holy Trinity. 



Last Wednesday a group of children 

from years 3 and 4 began a 6 week 

music making project. Each week they 

visit Old Hall residential home in Send 

to work alongside a small group of 

elderly people. They play games and instruments, sing songs and use props such as 

scarves. At the end of the 6 week course, the children will become ambassadors 

for helping their community and will be presented with a certificate in assembly. 

This week, they took their trumpets, recorders and percussion instruments to 

demonstrate their music skills. They are thoroughly enjoying the sessions and 

return to school happy and keen to discuss their session.  

We excitedly entered the large dome theatre and looked up at the ceiling where we saw 
stars of the night sky.  We zoomed into the constellations and different planets and asked 
lots of questions about the solar system.   It was amazing and we learned so many new 
and exciting facts.  The space explorer area was spectacular and very interactive.    

We also enjoyed learning about other areas of science including the digestive system and 
reflex times.   It was great fun! 

In the afternoon, we split into groups and went into workshops where we learned about 
light and we had to do an experiment to find out which would be the best material to 
wrap a satellite in. 

The trip helped us all with our learning about the solar system and we all are really 
excited about science now.   We would definitely recommend this trip. 

Thank you to all the adults who helped us. 

Kelsey, Fallak & Scout 

Year 2 have been doing some work on moths including learning about how to identify them, their life 
cycles and different species of moth.  As well as going on a moth hunt, we've produced some 
charcoal sketches of our favourite moths.  



Next week, Reception are 

learning about ‘touch’ and 

using the Usborne ‘That’s 

not my ….’ books which 

have different textures on 

each page. 

If you have any which we 

could borrow for the week, 

we would be most grateful. 







Please note! 

 The staff car park is  only available for parents/carers picking 

up from Treetops from 4:30pm 

 Please could parents refrain from giving children treats/snacks 

until outside school as the remnants and, sadly, litter are 

attracting foxes who leave their ‘hazardous waste’ in the school 

grounds 

Breakfast Club & Treetops: please 

bring accounts up to date.  Any queries, 

p lease contact  Mrs  Wil l iams 

t.williams@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

Residentials: All residential trip bookings have been made and 

deposits are non-refundable.  Should your child have a change of 

heart and no longer wishes to attend, you must notify the school 

office by 20 December.  After this date, you will be liable for the full 

cost. 
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TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED ONCE ALL HAVE BEEN SOLD 





SCHOOL DATES FOR 2019—2020 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

NSPCC Assemblies Mon 14 October  

Yr 6 to Marwell Zoo Thu 17 October  

Yr 5 & Yr 6 NSPCC Workshops Mon 21 October  

Yr 3 Celts & Romans Day Fri 25 October  

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November  

Yr 6 Secondary Admissions deadline Thu 31 October  

Yrs R - 2 Perform Drama Workshops Wed 6 & Thu 7 November  

Autumn Parents Meetings Tue 12 November 15:30 - 17:30 

Scholastic Book Fair Tue 12 November 15:10 - 17:30 

School Photpgrapher Wed 13 & Thu 14 November  

Autumn Parents Meetings Thu 14 November 15:30 - 19:30 

Donation Day (nearly new toys/soft toys) for 

Xmas Fayre 
Fri 15 November  

Flu Vaccinations Mon 18 & Tue 19 November  

Presentation & Tour for Prospective Parents 

(Reception & Nursery) 
Thu 21 November 

10:00 & 14:00  

& 19:00 

Mufti Day (donations for chocolate tombola, 

adult gifts and bottles) for Xmas Fayre 
Fri 22 November  

School Nurse for Yr 6 Measurement Programme Mon 25 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 30 November 11:00 - 14:00 

Assessment Week w/c 2 December  

‘Dick Whittington’ Panto for whole school Tue 3 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thursday 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Friday 6 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sat 7 December tbc 

Parents’ Christmas Party @ Pyrford Golf Club Sat 7 December evening 

EYFS Christmas Production Tue 10 December 09:30 

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 10 December 14:00 

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 11 December 14:00 

Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch Friday 13 December  

Christmas Pause Day Mon 16 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Tue 17 December 18:30 

KS1 Christmas Parties Wed 18 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Thu 19 December 13:45 

KS2 Disco Thu 19 December 18:30 - 2000 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Fri 20 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Fri 20 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 21 December to 5 January   

INSET Day Mon 6 January  

First Day of Spring Term Tue 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Wed 15 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 24 January  

Y5 Vikings Workshop Tue 28 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 30 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 4 February  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 5 February  



Description Date Time 

Parent Workshops: English, Reading & 

Spelling 
Wed 5 February 18:30 

Yr 5 to Harry Potter Studios Thu 13 February  

Spring Half term 17 - 21 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Wed 4 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Tue 10 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 12 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Thu 12 March 15:30 - 19:30 

Y5 Mosque Visit Thu 19 March  

Assessment Week w/c 23 March  

Easter Pause Day Mon 30 March  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 3 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 3 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 4 - 19 April  

First Day of Summer Term Mon 20 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Wed 22 - Fri 24 April  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst Thu 30 April - Fri 1 May  

Swimming starts w/c 4 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 5 - Thu 7 May  

May Bank Holiday Fri 8 May  

SATs Week 11 -14 May  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Mon 18 May  

Summer Half term 25 -29 May  

INSET Day Mon 1 June  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 3 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 8 - Fri 12 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Thu 11 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Osmington Mon 15 - Fri 19 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 17 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 18 June  

EYFS & KS1 Sports Day Fri 19 June am 

Yr 4 to Wisley Thu 25 June  

KS2 Sports Day Fri 26 June am 

Yr 4 Brass Concert at CoGS Sat 27 June evening 

Assessment Week w/c 29 June  

Secondary School induction days Tue 30 June / Wed 1 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Wed 1 July  

INSET Day Fri 3 July  

Yr 5 Away Day at Fullbrook Tue 7 July  

Yr 6 Production Fri 17 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Tue 21 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 22 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 22 July finish at 13:30 




